
To Whom it May Concern, 
PSEG Long Island (PSEGLI) commends the NYISO on its work in preparing the Public Policy Transmission 
Planning Report and its recommendation of the most efficient or cost effective solution to the Long 
Island Offshore Wind Export PPTN. PSEGLI/LIPA has reviewed the Report and offers the following 
comments for consideration: 
  
Based on an initial review of the proposed project in service date for the NYISO recommended project in 
the Long Island Offshore Wind Export PPTN, PSEGLI/LIPA has insufficient information to support a May 
2030 in service date at this time. The following list captures high-level concerns and considerations 
identified to date: 

•        Uncertainties in and around the Barrett substation 
•        Coordination of outages  
•        Adequate accounting for clearance restrictions during the summer season, from June 1st to 

September 15th of each year 
•        Considerations for potential needs for BPS reclassification of substations 
•        Potential need for property acquisition and/or property easement 
•        Consideration of alternate physical layouts 
•        Results from the interconnection facilities study, routing studies, engineering and design studies, 

and other studies not yet completed or commenced that could drive needs to reconsider the in 
service date of the Project or some of its components. 

  
PSEG Long Island would like to better understand how as yet unidentified risks from future studies can be 
factored in to the in service date for the selected project, and looks forward to working with the NYISO 
and the Developer(s) of the selected project as the process moves forward. 
 
Thanks, 

 
Nicholas Culpepper 
Manager of Transmission Planning 
 

 


